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Recently, I’ve been getting involved in my old primary school; St Cadoc’s and in particular, P1A. 
Being in primary 1 is a real learning curve, working with children has always been something that I’ve enjoyed doing. When I am there, I help with various things, but I have been mainly focusing on Religious Education. I love teaching the boys and girls about their faith. Many of the P1’s already know me from St Cadoc’s Children’s liturgy group where I am one of the leaders and they love seeing me throughout the week as well as at Mass. They say that there is no simpler love than that of a child, and, I’ve found this to be very true throughout my placement. 
As I got further in to the placement, and as I talked to my brothers, sisters and their friends, I realised that there was a way that I could get even more involved. And that was through the Pope Francis Faith Award. This year, I am doing the Caritas award and the Pope Francis Faith Award is very similar to this. So what did I do? I jumped right in to the deep end, I have started giving presentations to P6 and P7 classes about these awards, how to get involved more in their faith and my personal faith journey. Coming from this, I started a Rosary Club on a Wednesday during last break for the Pope Francis Award pupils to start getting involved in their faith in little ways. You don’t have to be doing the Pope Francis Faith Award to come to the Rosary Club. Faith development is something for everyone and deepening our relationship with God is something we all strive for. 
So, to sum up all that this experience has taught me, I’d say that getting involved in such a project is educational, inspiring and totally worth all the stress and pressure. In the end, it doesn’t matter how successful our ventures are, but rather that we invest our heart, soul and love because then there really is something worth fighting for.
